
Dear Parents  

Earlier this week, we were pleased to take a team of Year 5 and 6 children to South Hunsley to take part in a 
benchball competition. The children competed against a number of local schools and represented our school 
extremely well. We now look forward to taking a team from Years 3 and 4 to a benchball competition next 
week. 

This week is national anti-bullying week. As part of this, all of the classes have completed some work looking 
at bullying, how this makes people feel and how to report this if it happens. It is important that all schools 
are alert to the signs of this as bullying can happen in any school in a number of different ways. It is vitally 
important that children feel comfortable reporting any concerns that they have and in our school, the                       
children in all year groups are encouraged to talk to a trusted adult. Learning logs are also a valuable way of                      
communicating any concerns in Key Stage 2. The children are allowed to write in these at any time and this 
provides a communication tool between the children and adults. These allow children to express any concerns 
and worries and provide a log of any repetitive behaviours. 

Today has been Children in Need day and the children have enjoyed coming to school in non-school uniform. 
Thank you for the generous donations we have received. Together, we raised £176 for this valuable cause. 

It has been good to see so many parents and friends support our class assemblies this term. Today we have 
been thoroughly entertained by the children in Class 3 who have led two class assemblies for families and 
friends. This was based upon their learning this term and involved the children sharing their work and also 
several songs, including one in French. We believe that performances are a really important part of our                    
curriculum and we look forward to the children in Class 1 and Class 2 sharing their Christmas performance in 
December. 

Next week, the children in Years 4 and 5 will be taking part in swimming lessons at Goole Leisure Centre. 
These will take place each Tuesday over a ten week period. Please ensure that you have returned your                          
permission slip for this by Monday if you have not yet done so. 

Though the summer feels a long way away, we are already planning the residential visits that we are proud to 
offer every year group. We are pleased to confirm that we have now booked Kingswood Dearne Valley for the 
children in Class 4. This will take place between Wednesday 24th May and Friday 26th May 2023. Further 
details will follow. 

Yours sincerely, 

Richard Winks 
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                                               DATES                                                                                
 

                               Fri 2nd Dec—Bags to School Collection. 

                               Tues 6th Dec—KS1 Nativity 10.30am & 2.00pm. 

                                Wed 7th Dec—KS1 Nativity 10.30am & 2.00pm.                   

                                Thurs 8th Dec—Save The Children Christmas jumper day. 

                           Wed 14th Dec—Christmas lunch.  

                              Fri 16th Dec—School closes.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mrs Wainman, Chair of FONCS is collecting gift                   
donations for Viking FM Mission Christmas  

http://cashforkids.org.uk/mission                                             
(unwrapped, new items only please, no food items,                                                           
suitable for ages 0-18 years).  

Please bring your donations to the front reception in 
school and these will be taken to Hull Central Library for 
the 16th December.  Any donations will be greatly                          
appreciated.  Many thanks   

https://protect-eu.mimecast.com/s/0_bbCzBA2F7P16f4kqHc?domain=cashforkids.org.uk


Please see below for some of the lessons the children have been learning in class this 
week: 

Class 1         This week we have enjoyed our Children in Need activities.                                                                   
      Next week we are looking forward to comparing Judaism and Christianity. 

Class 2         This week we have enjoyed making sleighs in D.T.                                                                             
      Next week we are looking forward to our addition and subtraction problem solving. 

Class 3  This week we have enjoyed practicing and performing in our class assembly. 
            Next week we look forward to writing an information text about Children in Need day             
   in English.  

Class 4  This week we have enjoyed learning about saving energy and the impact on the                   
  environment as part of Switch Off fortnight.                                                                                    
  Next week we are looking forward to learning about Jane Goodall in science.  

Collective worship theme for next week: Winter wonderland God`s miracles. 

CONGRATULATIONS!  

Well done to:- 

Sienna for her swimming badge and                         
certificate 

 

 

 

Erin for her ballet certificate and trophy 

 

 

 

Jamie for his football medal 

 

 

 

Dylan for his football trophy 

 

 

 

Sam for his Cub Scout badges and            
certificate of investiture 

A big shout out to our Class 4   
Junior Travel Ambassadors  

Flynn, William, Otto and              
Logan  

More details coming soon! 

 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 

 

 


